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Ship’s Log -  February 2024

  Fleet Captain           Rear Commodore                     Commodore                            Treasurer           Communications 

 When                  Event                               Where

                                 

   Feb. 16, 17, 18		      AYC Weekend			   Sheraton at Metro Airport	 Detroit MI	
	
Check back next month after our Events Planning Meeting to see what’s coming for this year.  All of our 
members are welcome to attend this meeting, so, if you have any ideas about events or destinations, 
please come out and show that you have an interest in the club’s activities.  An email will be sent out 
to inform you of the date and time.

I warned them I needed recent pictures for the Log (no offence to anyone)

http://www.sunparlourboatclub.com
http://www.facebook.com/groups/810620342327085/
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Marilyn St. Pierre

Wow!  February is here already.  Ball season has started.  I have attended my first ball as Commodore, 
it was  at ORYC.  It was a very nice ball.  I will be going on a cruise on February 22nd till March 2nd so, 
unfortunately, I will not be able to attend a couple of balls.  I will get someone to represent SPBC in my 
place .

January 27th there is a reception at ORYC for TIYC at 1 pm that I will be attending.

AYC weekend is coming up February 17 and 18 th and I think a lot of members will be attending this 
great event and looking forward to it. I have sent in all the information to update the AYC yearbook and it 
should be out probably the beginning of April.

Looking forward to having a great year

http://www.dansnauticalshop.com
http://www.simply-swimwear.com
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ViceCommodore’s
      Chris Amlin Report

I have been an active member of SPBC for many years and I have been involved as a Board 
Member and Commodore for SPBC and I-LYA. I am very proud to be your Vice Commodore this 
year and look forward to having some fun. It takes a lot of people to ensure SPBC’s continued 
success. Sometimes its easy and other times it can be a challenge. It’s great to see past and 
new members on the Board to support Commodore St Pierre, and you, the Members.

It has been a while since PC Sharon and I have fully engaged in the Club and it’s going to take 
a little time get back into the groove of things. I plan on holding events at the Marina this year, 
and would like your support to help me understand the kind of activities and events you would 
like to see. I want to focus on Member and family activities that are inclusive of everyone at the 
Marina, including kids and grandchildren. If you have any ideas, please contact me and share 
your thoughts at (519) 818-7050 or email me at SPBC2005@bell.net

To those that would like to get a feel for what’s involved as a Board member or Flag Officer, 
please get in touch and I will do my best to include you as we visit and take part in some of the 
I-LYA and AYC activities.

Stay tuned

https://local.infobel.ca/CA103914081-5199804262/mark_s_marine_propellers-belle_river.html


RearCommodore’s
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       Scot Pillon
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Hi, just to introduce myself, my name is Scott Pillon. I’ve taken over the responsibilities of Rear 
Commodore for the 2024 season. I’m looking forward to helping this team, help us all to another 
fun season. On a sidenote I’m also looking forward to the AYC party coming up

http://www.gwintermortgages.ca
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      Jerry Taylor
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Hello everyone, my name is Jerry Taylor and I am your S.P.B.C. 2024 Fleet Captain.

Shirley and I have been members since 2001 and between the two of us have served 14 years on the 
board and in 2012 I was Commodore and it was an honour to represent you and the Club.  We have a lot 
of great plans for the upcoming boating season and I can’t wait to get started. Keep an eye out for notic-
es of upcoming events.

The 2024 AYC Poker Run schedule is out and if you have never been to a Poker Run, plan on saving a few 
of those dates, they will not disappoint.  If you have questions of any kind, or any ideas for things you 
would like to see the Club do, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Looking forward to see you soon.

2024  AYC  Poker Run Schedule2024  AYC  Poker Run Schedule

    Toledo Sailing Club	 June 14 - 16    Toledo Sailing Club	 June 14 - 16
    Swan Boat Club	     	    July 5 - 7    Swan Boat Club	     	    July 5 - 7
    Elba Mar Boat Club		    July 12 - 14    Elba Mar Boat Club		    July 12 - 14
    Nugent Canal Y C		     Aug 2 - 4    Nugent Canal Y C		     Aug 2 - 4
    Bayview Yacht Club		    Aug 16 - 18    Bayview Yacht Club		    Aug 16 - 18

https://www.bullseyepizzaonline.com/
mailto:joanne%40rockwithjoanne.com?subject=


Immediate Past Commodore’s
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      Pat Brough
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Happy New Year! 

Your new board of directors has had our first meeting and all are settling into their new roles.  We are 
always looking for more help, so I encourage you to speak up and step up.  In particular, we are looking 
for a new media person (webmaster), so if this appeals to you, please let someone know. 

I attended our first AYC monthly meeting, along with PC Gerry Veerman.  Plans are now in place for the 
AYC Ball weekend taking place at the Sheraton Detroit Metro on Feb 16, 17 & 18 to celebrate the end of 
the year for all of the 2023 Commodores (including me ) and in particular to celebrate our 2023 AYC 
Commodore Jay Crumb.  Gerry & I will be hosting a hospitality suite in our room over the weekend like 
we did last year.  Come by for a drink and to meet up with some friends.  

Boating season will be upon us before we know it and I am looking forward to feeling the sunshine on my 
shoulders again.  We will soon have up our listing of events for the year.  I encourage you all to keep an 
eye open for them in the monthly Log and on our Facebook page and to participate and have some fun 
with your Sun Parlour peeps.

www.holidayharbourmarina.ca


Membership Chair

  Gary Frowley
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We currently have 124 memberships which is actually 248 members.  We are planning on sending out 
statements in February.  I have seen a lot of newer members stepping in to help out this past year.  This 
was very encouraging to see.  My theme for 2024 is, see if you can spare a few hours of your free time 
to help your club function as smoothly as possible.  Always remember that this is your club and together 
we can always make it better.  Looking forward to 100 percent renewal of memberships.

Hope to see and meet as many of you as I can this year.

Website Link

Facebook Link

http://www.happydaysboatcentre.com
http://www.facebook.com/happydaysboatcentre/
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    Rick Ingalls
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It is, once again, my pleasure to serve the club as Communications Officer for this coming year.  As an 
aide to our members, I have compiled a brief brochure outlining the graphical location and contact infor-
mation for all of the clubs along the Michigan and Ohio shorelines that we are affiliated with, just in case 
you wish to go exploring.  Almost all of them have reciprocal agreements with SPBC and will welcome you 
to their establishments.  We do ask that you conduct your visit respectfully and represent your club with 
dignity, as I am sure you will all do. 

This package will appear as an attachment along with the Log and if you do find it useful, please drop me 
a line at spbccommunications@gmail.com to let me know that my efforts were not in vain.  I thank you 
and will see you through the coming year.

mailto:spbccommunications%40gmail.com?subject=
http://www.islandviewmarina.com


		      		 Log Report – Vice Commodore
April 2022 		

                         Past Commodores               * Denotes Deceased

1968/69    Jerry Rice		  2001	 Jim Cyrowski
1970/71    Lyle Blonde*		  2002	 Dave Wright
1972/73    Shad Richard*	 2003	 Gary Frowley
1974/75    Ted Bulmer*		  2004	 Gary Coles
1976           Orv Mackey*		  2005	 Chris Amlin
1977           Bob Morley		  2006	 Bill Woods
1978           George McKee*	 2007	 John Bowers*
1979           Stan Beneteau*	 2008	 Marty Zamparo*
1980           Jack Northwood*	 2009	 Shawn O’Neil
1981/82   Mike Martin*		  2010	 Reg Major
1983/84   Ken Thoms*		  2011	 Sharon Amlin
1985/86   Bob Walker		  2012	 Jerry Taylor
1987          Murray Byers*	 2013	 Matt Morrison*
1988          Al Kersey*		  2014	 Reg Major
1989          Gerry Murphy*	 2015      Doug Potier
1990          Vera Haller		  2016      Keith Postma
1991          Jack Robertson*	 2017      Izzie Dulmage
1992          John Glover*		  2018	 Rick Ingalls
1993          Brian Hale 		  2019      Neil Bastien
1994          Drew Paupst                   2020	 Bill Deans
1995          Steve Willing		  2021	 Dan Fitzpatrick
1996          Bill Fairlie                        2022	 Gerry Veerman
1997          Bob Coulter		  2023	 Pat Brough
1998	     Sue Laporte		
1999	     John Taylor*
2000	     Don Gulick

Directors
Communications	   Rick Ingalls          519-735-7345
Recording Secretary    Susan LaPorte      519-738-1147
Treasurer		    Margaret Bowers 226-246-1392
Membership		    Gary Frowley        519-919-6827  
Fleet Chaplain		   Fr. Stan Fraser      519-919-0678

February Birthdays

	 Nancy Radovic		  Feb. 1
	 Marianne Burke		  Feb. 3
	 Greg LeGood			  Feb. 5
	 Mike Meloche			  Feb. 7
	 Lynwood Martin		  Feb. 8
	 Natalie Mutterback		  Feb. 10
	 Brian Mcginty			  Feb. 11
	 Marilyn St. Pierre		  Feb. 11
	 Scott Pillon			   Feb. 14
	 Amy Coulter			   Feb. 16
	 Jim Cyrowski			  Feb. 16
	 Vanessa Koop		  Feb. 16
	 Brenda Munger		  Feb. 18
	 Dean Carey			   Feb. 23
	 Nick Radovic			   Feb. 23
	 Fr. Stan Fraser		  Feb. 24
	 Bill Hinton			   Feb. 25
	 Gerry Ediger			   Feb. 26
	 Michelle Pflug		  Feb. 26
	 Connie Woods		  Feb. 26
	 Joe Gatfield			   Feb. 28
	 Bill Boston			   Feb. 28

February Anniversaries

	 Ryan & Carol Woodham	 Feb. 2
	 Vera & Dick Haller		  Feb. 12
	 Dan & Sheila Fitzpatrick	 Feb. 16
	 Gary & Kathy Frowley	 Feb. 24
	 Marshall & Susie White	 Feb. 25
	 Gene & Debbie Easter	 Feb. 27

Flag Officers
Commodore	            Marilyn St. Pierrre   519-988-9695
Vice Commodore      Chris Amlin               519-978-0607
Rear Commodore     Scott Pillon	         519-980-6357 
Fleet Captain            Jerry Taylor  	         519-919-3487
Immediate P/C          Pat Brough              226-345-0101



events

 When                  Event                               Where

   Feb. 16, 17, 18		      AYC Weekend			   Sheraton at Metro Airport	 Detroit MI

Check back next month after our Events Planning Meeting to see what’s coming for this year.  All of our 
members are welcome to attend this meeting, so, if you have any ideas about events or destinations, 
please come out and show that you have an interest in the club’s activities.  An email will be sent out to 
inform you of the date and time.


